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February 23, 2021 
 
 
Michael Green, Project Manager 
Southern Underground Industries, Inc. 
1454 SW 13th Ct. 
Pompano Beach, FL, 33069 
MichaelG@SouthernUndergroundIndustries.com  
 
 
Re: Warning Letter #WL21-00020DW06SED 

Southern Underground Industries, Inc.  
 Sanitary Sewer Overflow at 2117 N. State Rd, Lauderhill, FL 33313 
 SWO#2021-423 

 Broward County 
 
 
Dear Mr. Green:  
 
On January 26, 2021, the Florida Department of Environmental Protection (“Department”) was 
notified by Broward County North Regional Utilities Department that Southern Underground 
Industries, Inc., was involved in an unpermitted sanitary sewer overflow(s) (“SSO”) of 
approximately 43,500 gallons in potential violation of Chapter 403, Florida Statutes (“Fla. 
Stat.”), and Rules 62-620 and 62-604, Florida Administrative Code, which prohibit unauthorized 
discharges.  
 
The District office is in need of further information regarded the above referenced SSO. Your 
written or emailed response shall be directed to Zara Mansoor via email at 
Zara.Mansoor@FloridaDEP.gov within 15 days of receipt of this Warning Letter and shall 
include the following information: 
 
• Provide the most current information regarding the specific SSO incident stated above, 

including:  
o Description of what happened to cause the SSO 
o Description of the actions taken to remediate the SSO 
o Description of the actions taken, or to be taken, to prevent future SSOs of this nature. 

 
Upon receipt and review of the above listed information, a meeting or teleconference may be 
required.  
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Please be advised that this Warning Letter is part of an agency investigation, preliminary to 
agency action in accordance with Section 120.57(5), Fla. Stat. Violations of Florida Statutes or 
administrative rules may result in liability for damages and restoration, and the judicial 
imposition of civil penalties, pursuant to Sections 403.121 and 403.161, Fla. Stat.  
 
We look forward to your cooperation in completing the investigation and resolving this matter.  
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
Jason Andreotta 
Director, Southeast District 
Florida Department of Environmental Protection  
 
ec: Frank D’Alessandro, Vice President of Operations    
      FrankD@SouthernUndergroundIndustries.com 
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